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THE TAGLINE 
 
A Thousand Words… One Destiny. 
 
 

THE STORY 
 
Singer/Songwriter, Cindy Miller suddenly finds herself 
running the family magazine in Angels Crossing, Kentucky. 
The hilarious employees, townspeople and a couple of 
wiseguy guardian angels band together to save the failing 
business. Discouraged by a long string of comically 
disastrous relationships, Cindy reaches out to God for the 
answer to her prayers and finds it in the most unusual 
place. 
 
The time is the present as we enter the small town of Angels 
Crossing, Kentucky.  15,000+ residents enjoy many local artisans, a 
progressive college, and a strong religious community.  Angels 
Carmen & Dimitri are seated on the famous Millers Pond bridge.  
They will provide intro’s and/or closings for many of the episodes. 
 
The faith-based, family founded publication, Lost & Found 
Magazine, is the hub for most of the action in the series. Its 
doors literally swing open wide for a hilarious cast of characters 
ending and starting relationships, working to keep the business 
afloat, and often finding answers where they would least expect 
them. 
 
Cindy Miller, our main character, has just moved back to Angels 
Crossing from Nashville, and taken over as the editor of her 
family’s Lost & Found Magazine. She moves into the two-bedroom  
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ramshackle apartment above the office.  She is also an aspiring 
singer/songwriter whose talent has yet to be discovered but will 
be increasingly demonstrated throughout the season. 
 
We meet Ollie Miller, Cindy’s widowed father.  His business 
partner and former editor of the magazine, Marcus, has skipped 
town under suspicious circumstances.  Ultimately, his 
“mismanagement” comes to light.  Cindy is somewhat overwhelmed 
but takes on her new business responsibilities with her usual 
“can-do” spirit. Ollie continues to oversee the magazine, but 
it is really Cindy who manages it day-to-day.  Ollie’s dream 
has always been for his home-town magazine to become a national 
magazine. 
 
Kierce St.John is Cindy’s exotic guru, best friend and former 
roommate at college. After a harsh break up with her husband, 
she moves back early in the first season. Without any real 
experience, she becomes the sales manager for the magazine. 
Kierce temporarily lives with Cindy until she gets on her feet.   
 
As the series opens, Cindy received a “Dear John” letter from 
Jacob, her latest of a long line of boyfriends. Frustrated, as 
her love life has once again hit a dead end, she prays that if 
God has someone out there for her, He will show her a sign. 
Cindy then sings a song about believing that unexpected events 
occurring in life can be God’s way of giving us surprises. In 
the first episode, she had a dream of a man she had never met, 
a photographer.  She walks up behind him, as he is taking a 
picture of the Angel’s Crossing bridge.  He has brown, vintage 
styled hair. He turns only enough for her to get a slight 
glimpse of his profile and smooth face.  She knows, though, 
that he is the man she has been looking for all her life. This 
prompts her to write (and sing) the first of many songs to the 
imaginary man of her dreams. These songs will be at the end of 
each episode and incorporate the spiritual or inspirational 
message as well. 
 
Enter Stephen Macready, a stranger in town.  He walks into the 
magazine one day and asks for a job.  Once Cindy learns he had 
experience as a graphics designer, she hires him on the spot. 
She finds him rather opinionated and is concerned on how well 
he will fit into the group.  He steps in, however, and becomes 
the graphics designer, overseeing Zach “Rooster” Wilson, who is 
the only other staff member still onboard from the original  
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group.  The back storeroom becomes his home for the time being  
 
The Lost & Found’s unknown debts created by Marcus finally fully 
come to light when a mortgage privately held by Malcolm Connors, 
Angel Crossing’s most wealthy citizen, is presented for payment.  
Among other challenges with the Lost & found are the constant 
battles to combat the competition. Their goal is to not only 
stay afloat, but to make their publication number one in both 
advertising sales and readership, both in print and online. The 
staff develops treasure hunts, games and promotions to bring in 
more revenue, more subscribers and online viewers.  Cindy and 
Stephen often come to blows on how to do all this, but their 
success smoothes out the ruffles. 
 
Cindy’s quest to connect with her soulmate begins and continues 
throughout the series. She must keep the faith regardless of 
the tests and temptation to give up hope. She has searched and 
searched, yet still not met anyone who remotely fits the 
description of her “picture perfect” man. She becomes 
discouraged at times and doubtful of her dream. She second 
guesses if it even came from God or merely herself. During 
these low points, she finds herself getting involved with the 
wrong person. She experiences a series of “Boy Blunders”, which 
provides prolific comedic fodder. 
 
The magazine next hires local celebrity Priscilla White, an 
aging ex-beauty queen, to write about the social events in 
Angels Crossing. 
 
The magazines successes are not without some failures. Her 
relationship with Kierce is tested with their sponsorship of 
the “Mittens for Kittens Fundraiser Animal Shelter charity 
event”. It turns out they were being scammed by a guy who is 
posing as Kierce’s “Christmas Angel,” but fortunately Stephen 
and Priscilla save the day by rounding up support from the 
local merchants. 
 
Finally a face with the infamous name, Jacob. He was the 
younger boyfriend who dumped Cindy in the first episode. He 
tells Cindy he ended his relationship because he still loves 
her. She is clearly affected by this; however, we will not know 
her decision until Season Two. 
 
Season Two brings about the battle within Cindy to keep the  
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faith and remain in search of the unknown or return to the 
familiar flame of her past. Jacob’s charm and the excitement of 
spending time with a younger man wears Cindy down. Cindy and 
Jacob gradually rekindle their relationship. 
 
Lost and Found becomes embroiled in a mayoral political 
campaign between two of the town’s leading businesspeople, 
Leona Kirkwood and Paxton Willerby.  Stephen and Cindy are on 
both sides of this fence, as usual. 
 
Jacob and Cindy decide to get married (even with her doubts) 
and plan a wedding. Finishing touches are made, candles lit, 
and pictures taken. Jacob’s “Monster-In-Law” mother, Ethel’s, 
constant criticism finally brings Cindy to an epiphany.  The 
last straw was when she tells Cindy she is not happy with how 
Cindy looks in the wedding photographs, and they must be 
retaken.  Cindy says, “She’s right - I don’t fit in this 
picture.”  
 
Just before the wedding ceremony, Kierce is Cindy’s accomplice 
in making an exciting getaway. After a quick goodbye to Jacob, 
Cindy & Kierce race out of the church, followed by a screaming 
Ethel. Kierce puts Cindy in a taxi and it races off. 
 
Cindy needs to clear her head, so she has the taxi drop her off 
near the old wooden Angel’s Crossing bridge. She walks the 
hundred yards or so, wedding dress still on. As she gets atop 
the bridge, she tosses her bouquet in the water below. When she 
turns around, she sees a man with brown, vintage styled hair 
taking her picture. The sun is glaring in her eyes, so she 
doesn’t immediately see his face. As she is walking she flashes 
to her dream. As she gets closer, she sees that a clean cut, 
smooth shaved Stephen, is smiling back at her.  End of Season 
Two. 
 
Season Three begins with an announcement of the engagement of 
Cindy & Stephen, followed by Cindy’s song to him which ties her 
dream and their life together. Over the next several episodes, 
they face adversity, challenges and comical misunderstandings. 
Their love sees them through the suspenseful season and 
straight to the altar for a fairy tale wedding.  
 
Cindy’s brother, Tim, a widower who lost his wife while 
delivering their son, has returned to town for the wedding and  
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is offered a job at the local college.  He and Kierce 
eventually develop a romantic & tumultuous relationship. 
 
Ollie steps down, and Cindy and Stephen take over management of 
the magazine. Their disagreements continue over the business, 
but their love is blossoming even more with the announcement of 
a baby. 
 
Angels Carmen and Dimitri add humorous commentary as they watch 
over the family from another dimension or rather, from the 
forefront of the screen. They may also appear in random 
situations as they are active guardian angels. Relationships 
form, some people come and move on and some will stay. This 
faith-based comedy is inspired by true events and was founded 
on this premise: Life is like a landscape setting. The scene 
did not always appear quite as beautiful. Rocks had to 
solidify, trees had to grow, and storms had to rage, leaving 
behind rippling waters. This is ever changing just as God 
continues to develop each of us and our lives to become 
beautiful, forming The Big Picture. 
 
When the time comes, a series finale finds an offer to purchase 
the magazine, and a chance at a recording contract for Cindy.  
Ruby retires from the restaurant at a farewell closing party. 
She tells Ollie, Cindy, Stephen, Tim, Zach, Priscilla & Kierce 
goodbye, then steps into the kitchen, and suddenly transforms 
into Cindy’s mother. She tells the chefs who are Carmen and 
Dimitri, “My daughter has met her destiny. My work is done 
here.” A bright light and clouds appear to create the passage 
to the gateway of Heaven. The angels lead her and the show ends. 
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MAJOR CHARACTERS 
 
CINDY MILLER 
She returns home to Angels Crossing, Kentucky to run the family 
magazine business from Nashville, where she was pursuing a 
cross-over singing and songwriting career. Her singing will be 
featured frequently, yet not central to the series.  This 
attractive thirty-something (Rachel McAdams type) is self-
confident, yet vulnerable. She was usually the first one to 
raise her hand in class.  She is the “straight-man”, the anchor 
for most of the comical characters in the series.  Cindy’s mother 
died when she was only ten, and her father never remarried.  She 
is the apple of his eye.  Most of all, she has a very strong 
faith in God.   
 
While her “can-do” spirit applies to most corners of her life, 
her search for love has been a series of dead-ends.  Her choices 
often lead to hilarious failures. At the opening of the series 
Cindy prays to God for answers. That night she has a dream of 
seeing the profile of a far away photographer, and knows 
instantly that this is the man of her dreams. 
 
KIERCE ST. JOHN 
Cindy’s best friend, old college roommate and kindred spirit.  
She ran away from home at age 17 to become an actress in NYC 
(Kate Hudson type), but after almost 8 years of waitressing and 
bit parts, she gave it up for a marriage that has just ended 
before coming to town. She is a fearless soul on the outside, 
willing to try anything once (or twice. She moves to town to 
become the sales director for the magazine, although her only 
sales experience was trying to sell “Slicer/Dicers” in a New 
York department store. A fast-talker and flashy dresser, many in 
the town buy ads either because they are charmed by “the new 
girl in town”, or just to shut her up. Although she has sworn 
off men, Kierce eventually meets Tim, Cindy’s brother, and a 
romance soon develops. 
 
STEPHEN MCREADY 
Stephen is a stranger in town, arriving in episode 2 or 3 of the 
season.  He has no family, having grown up in foster homes most 
of his life.  Dark, brooding and quietly handsome (James Franco 
Type), Stephen wears his hair in a ponytail, has tortoise shell 
glasses, a trimmed beard and always wears an Air Force baseball  
cap. This mid-thirty’s veteran finished a ten-year tour in the  
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middle east in the Air Force. While there he struck up a 
friendship with Joshua Steele in the base print shop.  Joshua 
was from Berea and often shared letters and pictures from home 
with him.  Stephen was a practical joker and could always get a 
laugh from his unit when they needed it most.  In the last month 
of their tour of duty, Joshua was killed by a landmine, while 
saving Stephen and most of his unit.  Stephen spent two years in 
a veteran’s hospital, and then decided to go to Angels Crossing 
to try to make it his home. It is Joshua’s hat that Stephen 
wears throughout the first two seasons.  The townspeople get 
curious and more curious about why Stephen knows so much about 
the town, but it is only later in the season that he reveals his 
friendship with Joshua. It eventually comes to light that 
Stephen is a photographer, in fact “the” photographer of Cindy’s 
dream.  His old jovial self gradually returns as he becomes part 
of the town and Cindy’s love. 
 
OLLIE MILLER 
Founder and co-owner of Lost & Found Magazine and father of 
Cindy and Tim Miller. Ollie’s wife died after a short illness 
while his kids were young, and he never remarried. He turned over 
the main operations of the magazine to his daughter after his 
business partner, Marcus left town unexpectedly, leaving the 
business in shambles.  This mid-60’s product of the 1960’s 
generation (Jeff Bridges type)is short on paying attention to 
details and tall on big ideas. This creates some precarious and 
hilarious challenges for the magazine.  Ollie came to know God 
when he had a heart attack that left him near-death for several 
minutes a few years before the series starts.  He is streetwise 
from his years, and a great storyteller.  He and Cindy are at 
odds often, as it is hard for him to let go of the reigns of the 
business. Although it is a continuous tug-of-war between the two 
of them, their love for each other always shines through.  Later 
in the series Ollie develops a romantic interest in Priscilla, 
the magazine’s society/event correspondent. 
 

 
SECONDARY CHARACTERS 

 
TIM MILLER 
Cindy’s brother is just two years younger and is living in 
another state. Quiet, cute, very smart, and a widower who lost 
his wife in childbirth. He often tries to tell a joke, but the 
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funny part is usually how badly he tells it.  He’s charmingly 
unaware of this.   He left home to go to college and accepted a 
teaching position there.  He will appear once or twice for 
holidays but comes onboard full-time late in the season or in 
season two, when he joins the faculty of the local college in 
Berea (possibly replacing Zach). An awkward first-date with 
Kierce leads to a blossoming romance and they marry. This couple 
could be an interesting spin-off series. 
 
RUBY WATSON 
Owner of the favorite town diner. This feisty, late sixties widow 
(Mary Kay Place type “Sweet Home Alabama”) is as saucy as her 
sandwiches. She looks great for her age.  Very much a 
“housemother” type for the college kids that frequent her place.  
She gives her painfully honest opinion and advice to everyone - 
whether they want it or not, but always with a teaspoon of 
sugar. She is known as the town newspaper, with all the news fit 
(or not fit) to print. She even gives free coffee and extra 
items in order to get close enough to hover and hear the latest. 
She always has a free donut and coffee for anyone who really 
needs it. Ruby opened the diner soon after she lost her husband 
years ago. 
 
CARMEN & DEMETRI 
Two angels have been sent to watch over Cindy. Carmen is 
fortyish, very urban and funny (a Hispanic, Tina Fey type).  
Small town Angels Crossing is definitely not what she is used 
to, having lived her life mostly as a Cuban expat in Miami 
Beach. Demetri is a cultured, very well spoken fiftyish man 
(James Mason type), obviously the “senior” angel of the two. She 
is dressed in a simple, off-white flowing dress, and he is in a 
light, nicely tailored suit. They provide transitional 
narrations for the series, and their different personalities 
make their dialogues very funny. In extenuating circumstances, 
they may give assistance, protection or words of advice without 
the living person knowing where it came from.  Although Cindy is 
their main charge, they often “interfere” with others in the 
series.  Also, a yet to be determined special camera effect will 
be employed when these two are on the screen. 
 
Priscilla White 
Priscilla is a life-long resident of Berea, in her late 
fifties, but she thinks she is 40 (Delta Burke type).  She was 
crowned Miss Angels Crossing when she was 18 and has never 
taken off the crown.  She wrangles her way into a job at the  
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magazine as the society/events correspondent and makes the 
most of it.  Later in the show she develops an interest in 
Ollie, as does he her. Definitely a case of opposites attract. 
Jacob Quiggins 
Cindy’s younger, attractive former love interest. Jacob is 
superficial, yet an exciting and eccentric cocktail that has 
caused an enormous headache for Cindy. He appears at the end of 
the first season and heads to the altar with her during the 
second, with run-away-bride results. 
 
Zach “Rooster” Wilson 
Rooster is the last remaining staff member of “Lost & Found” 
crew.  He started out just as a copy editor, but soon had to 
take on many more of the duties as other staff members were laid 
off.  He is 24 years old (Rupert Grint type – Harry Potter 
series), a red-headed, glasses-wearing computer geek with a 
passion for video games and is writing his own science fiction 
novel.  He doesn’t have a girlfriend and doesn’t seem interested 
in getting one, at least not yet.   
 
Pastor Livingwell 
Reverend Jason Livingwell is the pastor of the second largest 
church in Angel’s Crossing.  He is only 28, married with two 
children, very progressive, and has just replaced the older 
retiring minister.  He encounters quite a few suspicious 
parishioners due to his “new ways”.  His plan to bring more 
young people into the church with more contemporary Christian 
music eventually is a big hit.  He enlists Cindy as the soloist 
for the first music event.  
 
Lost & Found 
This family-operated, faith-based magazine is in its 15th year of 
operation in Angels Crossing.  The magazine produces weekly 
online editions and quarterly printed magazines.  They hope to 
up that to monthly printed editions soon.  Weekly editions focus 
on local issues, church news, letters to the editor, movie 
reviews, special events and how God is relevant in every aspect 
of our daily lives. It is a storefront office on the historic 
main street in Angels Crossing and will have a very interesting 
logo/sign on the building.



                                                            (12) 
THE BIG PICTURE 
Season 1 Episodes Synopsis 
 
Pilot Episode 1 – Return to Angel’s Crossing 
 
An aerial view introduces Angels Crossing, Kentucky, a small 
town famous for its artists, college and a faithful religious 
community. The episode opens with an atmospheric shot of the 
town from above the clouds, zooming down to a silent montage of 
town images, Cindy in a club singing, Cindy on a bus coming back 
to Angel’s Crossing, all silent with an Americana/country song 
(Cindy’s voice) playing under the scenes, foreshadowing the 
music which will become integral to the series. Angels Carmen & 
Dimitri appear in Ruby’s Diner, unseen by the other diners or 
the proprietor, and provide a comic dialogue which defines the 
opening of the series. 
 
Cindy Miller has arrived back home, suitcase & guitar in hand, 
to take over as editor of her local family magazine. It's her 
third day on the job, and she is underwater. The faith-based 
"Lost & Found" is in its 15th year of operation but is on the 
verge of closure due to some shady accounting by Ollie Miller's 
recently departed business partner. The staff has dwindled down 
to just herself, Ollie and young Zach Wilson, who has added the 
duties of graphics designer, production manager, and janitor to 
his original job title of copy editor. 
 
It’s an hour before the magazine opens, so Cindy is alone. Cindy 
gets a “Dear John” letter delivered to her from Jacob. Although 
she is devastated, she insists on moving forward. She creates an 
online dating profile for herself. Her voice over and shots of 
the computer screen as the profile is created reveal a lot about 
Cindy’s “wish list” for her future love as well as her decision 
to move back to Angels Crossing to save her family magazine.  
She picks a photo, saves as “Looking for Love” and closes the 
file just as Zach walks in the door. 
 
They go over this week’s online edition mock-up and brainstorm 
over an idea for a feature story. He shows her three different 
ideas (remember, he’s not much of an art designer) which are all 
pretty ridiculous, but she chooses one. Their press deadline is 
in one hour and she also must do an answer to the weekly write-
in letter to the editor from a woman who has recently lost her 
husband. Zach goes to work on inputting the feature story, while 
Cindy works on the letter. 
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Cindy is putting the finishing touches on the letter and saves 
it as “Lost Love.” She is totally surprised when in walks her 
old college roommate/best friend, Kierce St. John, from NYC, 
asking for a job. Cindy grabs her purse, tells Zach to pull the 
“Lost Love” file from her computer and post it immediately to 
meet the deadline.  After Cindy leaves, Zach accidently uploads 
her profile with the title “Looking for Love.” Without even 
looking at the document, he posts it on the Letters to the 
Editor page of Lost & Found instead of the response she had 
actually done. 
 
Cindy takes Kierce down to Ruby’s, catches up, tells her about 
the magazine, her string of boyfriends, and her current love 
interest, Jacob.  Kierce gives a quick capsule of her past ten 
years, including about her recent failed marriage.  She agrees 
to start work on commission only and moves temporarily into 
Cindy’s apartment above the magazine. It is there, on the big 
screen T.V., that she discovers the mix-up between her online 
dating profile and the letters to the editor response. 
 
When Cindy and Kierce return to the office, she sees that her 
magazine in-box is flooded with mail, and the phone hasn’t 
stopped ringing.  Ollie, Zach, Cindy and Kierce all man the 
phones to deal with this hilarious mix-up.  Although they take 
the profile, down, this will provide plenty of fodder for the 
next few episodes. 
 
Cindy and Kierce have some comical misunderstandings while 
trying to straighten out this chaos. A man finally shows up at 
the door with a camera. The girls harshly tell him to leave, 
believing he is a creeper. Then he introduces himself as Kyle, a 
reporter from Central Kentucky Times who is scheduled to 
interview Ollie. 
 
Cindy and Kierce go to every delivery location to retrieve the 
magazines that also have Cindy’s profile printed in them. At a 
thrift store, a customer asks a question and Kierce’s answer is 
misunderstood as a threat to rob the place. 
 
Cindy and Kierce come home to Ollie who asks Cindy to plan to 
stay more permanently as Marcus has announced he is retiring. 
She happily agrees. The girls try to cheer themselves up with a 
movie, however, the effort is unsuccessful.  
 
Cindy, casually strumming her guitar, stopping and starting, 
finally finding a melody.  In a short time, she begins with a  
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prayer to show her an answer in her dreams to her search for 
true love. She closes with an inspirational song. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
THE BIG PICTURE 
OTHER EPISODES 
 
SEASON ONE 
This season focuses on the efforts by Cindy and the gang to save 
“Lost and Found”, with mixed and often hilarious results.  A 
friendship slowly develops between Cindy and Stephen, though 
Cindy’s main interest is in finding the man of her dreams. 
 
“MALCOLM’S SURPRISE” -- Malcolm Connors holds a $10,000 mortgage 
on the magazine building (owned by the Miller family), which he 
secured when he loaned money to Ollie’s former business partner.  
Cindy and Ollie didn’t know anything about it until Malcolm 
appeared one day and said it was due in 24 hours or he would 
take over the building.  What ensues is an “all hands on deck” 
of everyone trying to raise the money.  At the end of the day, 
they are still $2,500 short.  Cindy & Kierce go to Ruby’s.  
Dimitri & Carmen are on the counter stools.  Cindy and Kierce 
sit in a booth, not talking.  Seeing that something is wrong, 
Ruby motions to Kierce, who goes over and tells her the 
situation.  Ruby disappears, but returns shortly, with $2,500 in 
hand. 
 
“ENTER STEPHEN” -- Episode opens with a flashback of Stephen 
Macready back in the air force in Iraq with his buddy Joshua.  
Joshua is from Angel’s Crossing.  Josh reads a letter from his 
girlfriend to Stephen and shows him pictures she has sent of 
people and the town.  The scene fades to Stephen walking across 
the bridge and ultimately into the magazine office to apply for 
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the graphics designer job which Cindy posted a few weeks ago.  
He’s mysterious, wearing an Air Force cap, glasses and his hair 
tied back, with a trimmed beard. He is a little arrogant, but 
Cindy hires him and he moves into the storeroom.  
 
“PERFECT MATCH” – Cindy is determined to find her “dream man” 
and goes on a series of dates with guys she meets on the dating 
app.  There is a montage of short one minute comic scenes with 
3-6 different men, with no success.  She puts her dating app in 
“suspense” and throws herself back into her work. Both she and 
Kierce vow to give up men over a double hot fudge sundae at 
Ruby’s.  That night, however, Cindy writes, sings and strums on 
guitar a new song about hope. 
 
“PLAY BALL” – Ollie is asked to participate in a church carnival 
dunking booth. He sees no harm as it will mostly be kids 
throwing with no aim. The church’s little league team shows up, 
making him eat those words…and a few bubbles. 
 
“SURPRISE!” – Zach has developed a crush on Kierce. While the 
staff is away, he decorates the office. When they return, he has 
music playing, and he is waiting there with Pastor Livingwell. 
He has thrown Kierce a Surprise Weddin’.  Kierce explains that 
you get married to someone, not at someone and that God has 
someone special just for him.     
 
“MISS ANGELS CROSSING” – Cindy is starting an events section of 
the magazine, and Ollie suggests that she meet with Priscilla 
White, one of the town’s former beauty queens. She still wears 
the crown in a sense, and before long has talked Cindy into 
making her a “special society correspondent” for the magazine.  
Her first column turns out to be more gossip, than Gospel 
oriented, and Cindy soon realizes she will have to keep a 
careful editor’s eye on her. Now are the beginnings of a spark 
between Priscilla and Ollie. 
 
“MITTENS FOR KITTENS” (Part 1)) – The staff prepares for this 
first annual event, but also hires a “professional” to organize 
the event. He scams them running off with the money they had 
raised. When Kierce discovers he has mysteriously disappeared, 
caught up in holiday spirit, she mistakes him for her Christmas 
angel.  
 
(Part 2)- Just as everyone accepts that they must cancel the 
event, Stephen gets a tip on where he can find the scammer. He 
takes the opportunity to share an inspirational message with the  
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thief in hopes to impact his life. Stephen returns with most of 
the money.  The episode ends with the Christmas party event at 
the church social hall.  Jacob (Cindy’s last boyfriend) arrives 
back in town unexpectedly and kisses Cindy under the mistletoe. 
 

SEASON TWO 
“OTHERWISE ENGAGED” – Jacob wants Cindy to marry him now that 
she has “settled down”.  Cindy is conflicted about it, obviously 
for many reasons, but does rekindle the relationship.  The 
magazine is sponsoring a debate between two of the mayoral 
candidates, which turns out to be a hilarious free-for-all. 
 
“SING” – Pastor Livingwell finally convinces Cindy to join the 
church choir, and to do a solo at the church anniversary 
program.  Cindy finally agrees to marry Jacob, and they set a 
date.  On the day before the church program, Cindy gets a sore 
throat, so Ruby makes her one of her “potions”.  Ruby didn’t 
know it, but Cindy is allergic to the rosemary in it, and her 
face swells up immediately like a balloon.  Although she cries 
herself to sleep that night, she wakes up the next morning back 
to normal and performs an amazing song with her guitar. 
 
“OLLIE’S IN LOVE” – Ollie and Priscilla have been flirting with 
each other and noticed by everyone.  Ollie finally asks her out 
for a date.  He hasn’t been on a date in over thirty years, so 
naturally, everyone has advice for him. 
 
“YOU’VE GOT MAIL” - Cindy reprimands Kierce for failing to check 
her email in time for deadline and missing out on an ad. Kierce 
apologizes but rushes Cindy out the door explaining they cannot 
be concerned with that now because her ex is marrying someone 
and she has to stop him. She busts in the door, objects to the 
wedding, telling the groom how she feels. He tells her he is 
sorry she feels that way but they are already married and this 
is a mock ceremony as he explained in his email. Carmen and 
Dimitri joke that this will make good material for Anonymous 
Prayer Blooper Hour. 
 
“PAWSHANK REDEMPTION” – Cindy and Stephen rescue a dog and keep 
him safe in the back yard. Just as the pup breaks free and runs 
away, Stephen discovers a sign offering a reward for $1,000. 
They search like mad for the dog, finally finding the people who 
found him and returned him to his owner. They claimed the dog 
showed up “just in time, like divine intervention” as they 
needed the reward so badly.  
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“STEPHEN’S MYSTERY” – Throughout the opening episodes, Stephen 
has mysteriously known many facts about Angel’s Crossing.  We go 
to a flashback where Stephen is holding Joshua in his arms, as 
he lay dying on the battlefield.  Finally, several of the 
townspeople become very suspicious of Stephen, and tell Cindy 
that there must be something bad about this guy.  She confronts 
him, and he finally tells her the whole story.  
 
“Now WEIGHT A MINUTE!” – Cindy and Kierce commit to increasing 
their amount of time at the gym. Cindy steps on the scales and 
Kierce quietly steps on from behind her to add extra weight. 
This upsets Cindy so that when she steps onto the treadmill, she 
slips and falls, inspiring the reoccurring nickname, “Tread-
Miller.” This brings out the prankster in Stephen, and he 
assists Kierce in switching out Cindy’s brand new jeans for 
smaller ones so she thinks she’s outgrown them. He also comments 
on how “healthy” she’s looking lately. Ollie throws Kierce and 
Stephen under the bus, telling Cindy what is going on and it is 
payback time. 
 
“THE WEDDING” (Part 1)– The wedding day begins with a bang when 
Jacob’s mother arrives at the church with her photographer to 
take the pre-wedding shots. Jacob’s mother is truly a “monster-
in-law” and is unhappy with how Cindy looks in the pictures.  
She makes “suggestions” which are not taken well by Cindy.  The 
ceremony time is upon them, and the church organ begins to play.  
 
(PART 2)- Cindy asks to be alone for a minute with Kierce, then 
does a run-away bride scene, followed by a screaming Ethyl. 
Cindy gets in the taxi and goes to the bridge.  Dimitri and 
Carmen are seated there. She looks across the bridge and sees 
the back of a man taking a picture at the other end of the 
bridge. He has brown, freshly cut vintage styled hair.  She 
starts to walk toward the man.  He slowly turns, he is clean 
shaved with no glasses. The sun is in her eyes, but she flashes 
to her dream, she comes face to face with him and it is Stephen. 
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